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By James Howald
 The Woodmoor Water and Sanita-
tion District (WWSD) board met 
on April 6 to discuss the transfer 
of water taps from The Cove to 
new residences being built at The 
Dunes at Woodmoor, to discuss a 
change to their strategy for invest-
ing district reserve funds, and to 
hear operational reports. 

To accommodate the sched-
ules of board members, the meet-
ing on April 6 was held a week 
ahead of the usual date for the dis-
trict’s meetings, which are typi-
cally held on the second Thursday 
of each month. 

Board takes up 
transfer of taps to new 

development 
District Manager Jessie Shaf-
fer asked the board for guidance 
concerning a request to transfer 
39 taps that were originally pur-
chased for use at The Cove, a 
multi-family complex adjacent to 
Woodmoor Lake, to residences 
currently under construction at a 
new development, The Dunes at 
Woodmoor, located on the east 
side of Woodmoor Drive. A tap is 
a connection between one or more 
buildings and the water service for 
the area.

Shaffer told the board that it 
would have to explicitly approve 
the transfer of the taps. The taps 
were originally purchased for 
use with multi-family residences, 
which typically use 25 percent 
less water than single-family resi-
dences, Shaffer said. The owner 
of the taps, La Plata Communi-
ties, wants to transfer the taps to 
single-family residences at The 
Dunes at Woodmoor.

Shaffer pointed out that 
transfers could be approved only 
in cases where the current owner 
of the taps owned the properties 
the taps were originally purchased 
for as well as the properties to re-
ceive the taps at the same time.

The request raised some legal 
issues that required discussion in 
executive session, and the board 
took no action on the request at 
the meeting.
Board changes strategy 

on investment of reserve 
funds

Shaffer told the board that a por-
tion of the district’s reserve funds 
had been invested through Integ-
rity Bank and Trust in a program 

called the Certificate of Deposit 
Account Registry (CDARS). 

CDARS had performed well in 
the past, but it is time to consider 

water quality for 146 leaking 
Colorado mines, and now it 
has no money to follow up on 
those findings.

•	 TLWWTF is already meet-
ing the proposed require-
ments of Reg. 31.17 if you 
measure at the end of its 
mixing zone in Monument 
Creek, and is ahead of most 
facilities in the state, but 
WQCD still has the facility 
under a microscope.

•	 Reg. 85 applies only to 
wastewater treatment plants 
rated with larger than 2 mil-
lion gallons per day (MGD) 
of designed flow capacity, 
but WQCC is considering 
imposing those standards on 
smaller plants rated between 
1 MGD and 2 MGD too, to 

impress the EPA by show-
ing “some progress,” even 
though very few of even the 
largest facilities are expected 
to have the ability to meet ei-
ther state or EPA nutrient re-
strictions in the foreseeable 
future. 

The meeting adjourned 11:27 a.m.
**********

Note: The May 1 Monument 
Board of Trustees agenda was 
scheduled to include two items 
that could be of interest to TLW-
WTF. One was a proposed resolu-
tion awarding a contract to Veloc-
ity Plant Services for the Well 9 
treatment modifications project. 
The memo from Monument Pub-
lic Works Director Tom Tharnish 
indicated that the town has chosen 
dilution as the method it will use 

to treat radium in one of its wells.
Also, Trustee Greg Coopman re-
quested a discussion of an OCN 
article, “Tri-¬Lakes Wastewater 
Facility Joint Use Committee, 
March 14: Still working toward 
relationship with town of Monu-
ment.”

See the June 3 issue of OCN 
for results of these two scheduled 
agenda items.

The next meeting is sched-
uled for 10 a.m. May 9 at the 
Tri-Lakes Wastewater Treatment 
Facility, 16510 Mitchell Ave. 
Meetings are normally held on 
the second Tuesday of the month 
and are open to the public. For in-
formation, call Bill Burks at 719-
481-4053.
Lisa Hatfield can be reached at 

lisahatfield@ocn.me. 
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WE’RE OPENING A NEW COMMUNITY,  
BUT WE AREN’T NEW TO YOURS.
Serving Colorado Springs seniors for nearly 60 years with a selfless and service-first attitude  
defines our core. It is this belief that bonds our team and lets our residents and their families know 
that their needs come before everything else. Our brand new community, Bethesda Gardens 
Monument, is pet-friendly and will provide a full complement of wellness services, lifestyle 
amenities and community activities to meet our assisted living and memory care residents’ 
social and medical needs. To learn more about the opening of Bethesda Gardens Monument,  
call us at (866) 958-8771 or visit us online at: BETHESDAGARDENSMONUMENT.COM.
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